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Happy May Day!





Much of the industrialized world celebrates May 1 as International Worker’s Day to commemorate the Labor Movement and the struggle for social and economic justice.  





Good of the Order…


Our AFT Seattle Executive Board meets every first and third Tuesday of the month, during the quarter, at the Siegal Center from 3:00-5:00 PM 
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What is the faculty position?


The District is asking us to discuss furloughs and early retirement options.  We want to hear from you!  We need a discussion, debate, and some decisions about what we will be bargaining, what we need to know in order to bargain effectively, and what, if any, options work for you. 


Monday, May 11:  3:30 PM �Seattle Central Community College – 2BE 4159�








With friends like these….


The State Board is meeting at Lake Washington Technical College on Wednesday, May 6 in the afternoon, and Thursday, May 7 from 8:30-11:00.  


They have not published their agenda, but we do know that they are eager to declare a financial emergency.  The only thing such a declaration does is allow the colleges to implement a reduction in force of full time faculty.  


The House and Senate budget proposals included language similar to our FACE bill.  The language called for the colleges to work with their faculty unions to develop a plan for increasing the ratio of full time to part time faculty to 75% in academic programs.  The budget language also called for the colleges to develop strategies for part time job stability.  Not revolutionary language.  No funding.  Just a step toward addressing this systemic issue. 


The State Board for Community and Technical Colleges never debated the issue, though they did having a hearing on it after SBCTC staff testified against the FACE bill and collective bargaining rights for faculty.  In spite of our repeated requests for them to at least TAKE A POSITION – they did not.  


Charlie Earl, executive director of the SBCTC did feel compelled however, in the final hours of budget development to send a missive to the Senate and House Leadership and budget negotiators in the state legislature.  His top bullet item was to remove the proviso…


“Part-time to full-time faculty conversion plans (currently in the Senate budget).  The required planning processes will be divisive on many campuses and will falsely elevate employee expectations.  These will not be viewed as plans but rather locally bargained mandates….”  He went on, but you get the picture.


WE NEED FACULTY TO ATTEND THEIR MEETING ON May 6-7!  














Well… they didn’t cut us 20%


The state legislature has passed a budget that includes 10.7% cuts to the Community and Technical College System.  Tuition will increase by 7% in each of the next two years. 


The cut to our District will be approximately $6.5 million.


We will continue to urge cuts in areas other than instruction and direct student services.  We also recommend using funds from other sources to cover drops in state funds. 


Much discussion in the District and statewide has focused on how we can continue to provide our excellent programs as we are continually cut back. 


It is important to consider the message we are sending by cutting back silently.  We are already paying the hidden costs – no cost of living adjustment this year means our salaries have gone down.  Little to no increment funding means our salaries are permanently depressed.  Over enrolled classes means less time for our students individually, and more time grading.  But these are not costs the public, or the state legislature sees.  Our students may see overcrowded classrooms, fewer courses, longer lines, less support services – but to the outside-of-our-walls world, we are making do.  What message are we sending about the need for adequate funding?


As we consider budget reductions – let’s think about the long term interests of our colleges and students – of our system.  Let’s consider how the ways in which we deal with this crisis will inform the state legislature, and the public.  














  





	














 











